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EYBA Regular Meeting Agenda
     Sunday April 14, 2013

     Saville Community Sports Center

         U of A South Campus, Classroom #1,
Immediately after AGM
Participants:
Chad Bowie- President, Northwest Zone 

Carr Miceli- Vice President, NW


Lynn Hyska- Treasurer


Darlene Anstice- Secretary, Sherwood Park and East of the City Rep

Brian Anstice- Commissioner


Shaun Pope- Executive Director

Bruce Schell- St. Albert & North of the City Rep

Tim Walker- Southwest Zone

Donna Haggstrom- Northeast Zone

Andrew Lowry- Northeast Zone


Jeanette Spencer- Southeast Zone


Mark May- Leduc


Chuck Hebert- Wetaskiwin


Marvin Washington- Past President
Regrets:
Nat Hoy/Kam Gill- Southeast Zone


Serge Froment- Morinville
1. Call to Order Welcome @ 7:30pm
2. Acceptance of Previous Minutes
2.1. Community Directors Meeting – December 9, 2012
2.1.1. Motion to accept minutes made by Lynn Hyska / 2nd by Carr Miceli / motion carried

3. Additions Approval of Agenda
3.1. Motion to accept agenda made by Marvin Washington / 2nd by Mark May / motion carried

4. Agenda Items

4.1. Basketball Alberta/Provincials
4.1.1. Chad Bowie spoke with regards to a comprehensive letter that is being put together to forward to Basketball Alberta from EYBA with regards to the 2013 provincial tournament held in Calgary this past March.  Plans are to get this letter to Basketball AB prior to their AGM which is scheduled for May 11th, 2013.  Any comments can be sent to Chad or Shaun and they can be added to the letter.
4.1.2. The goal is to have Basketball Alberta host the youth provincials in Edmonton every year.  Basketball Alberta wants to see the youth provincial tournament be held in Edmonton annually, so we hope that Basketball AB will take ownership of the tournament and advise the province that further youth provincial tournaments will be held annually in Edmonton.
4.1.3. The Saville Community Sports Centre (SCSC) is being booked for the youth provincial tournament for the weekend of Friday-Saturday, March 14th-15th, 2013.

4.1.4. Discussion held on having final ‘A’ division games played in Edmonton being the same week as provincials and whether that be moved to allow more preparation time.  Not having enough time could potentially hinder the call-up issue with no time to call lower division players up for youth provincial A tournament when the other divisions weren’t sure of their standings for their own attendance at the youth provincials.  More time before provincials would allow teams to work through their rosters and pick up players accordingly.  Discussion held that possibly too much time between city finals and provincials (1.5-2 weeks) may not be good as to take away the team’s focus within the shorter time frame. 
4.2. Player cards

4.2.1. Shaun is still in possession of player cards.  He will hold possession of those for individuals to pick up directly from him.
4.2.2. Discussion held with regards to the repercussions of players/coaches not swiping the player cards.  
4.2.2.1. There is an agreement from the Saville Centre that we have our membership all swipe their membership cards.  
4.2.2.2. If we don’t comply with swiping cards, the University of Alberta can potentially take the building away from EYBA.  
4.2.2.3. Being that there is currently no mechanism (eg. turn-style) in place which makes it mandatory for players/coaches to swipe their cards, not all members are swiping their cards upon entry.
4.2.2.4. Community directors are trying to enforce swiping but without a mechanism to make that mandatory, it’s very difficult to enforce this with membership.
4.2.2.5. Until outside members (parents, fans, etc.) are being charged a fee upon entry or sell yearly memberships complete with the install of turn-styles, it’s extremely difficult to enforce players/coaches to swipe cards.

4.2.2.6. Chad Bowie advised that he was originally refused to see the original agreement with the Saville Community Sports Centre.  He then followed up to meet with Lynn Hyska (who was on the SCSC Board) and Bob Butlin.  The agreement states that if the Grads do not raise a certain amount of money through the budgeting of the hours of the SC facility, they will lose the facility.  If they lose the facility, it then goes over to the University of Alberta.  The U of A will then determine who gets what hours, so basically our $250,000 investment is gone.  
4.2.2.7. Chad Bowie will collect concerns and comments from all Community Directors ahead of time, forward those concerns to Bob Butlin, whom we will invite out to our next meeting in September.  
4.3. Scheduling/Early Tournament
4.3.1. Discussion held and agreement that EYBA does not run an ‘A’ division mini-tournament for next season (after running one for the last 6-7 years).

4.3.1.1. Discussion held with regards to running a pre-season seeding tournament on the weekend of Friday-Saturday, September 28th-29th, 2013.  This would be for all teams/all divisions, with the exception of ‘A’ division teams.  
4.3.1.2. Another option would be running the tournament on the weekend of Oct. 11th-12th, being Thanksgiving weekend, then starting league play on the weekend of October 18th-19th.  
4.3.1.3. Discussion on whether we make it an optional tournament or mandatory.
4.3.1.4. Basketball Alberta is running a CIS/ACAC tournament on the weekend of October 4th-5th @ the SCSC, with use of eight courts plus the competition gym.  EYBA would not have use of the SCSC for that weekend which does impact our league.
4.3.2. Discussion held with regards to running a “Minor Basketball Week” which would help to ensure use of the Saville Centre where we hold a large investment.  We could attempt to find donations/sponsorship, etc..  We should want to use the SCSC facility as much as possible.
4.3.3. MOTION:  Donna Haggstrom moved that we host an optional tournament/jamboree on the weekend of September 27th-28th for the purpose of development of referees, development of players and for development of the spirit of basketball based on the SC courts availability, etc. / 2nd by Marvin Washington / motion carried.
4.3.4. MOTION:  Donna Haggstrom moved that the 2nd seeding round be classified as the Ray Hampton Tournament complete with tournament format / 2nd by Mark May / motion carried.
4.3.4.1. Discussions held with suggestions to take time and energy into the tournament to make it something of a big deal, so that there is an actual tournament feel.  Discussion held that EYBA put a committee together to ensure it’s a true tournament and that kids want to be there.  

4.3.5. Chuck Hebert (Wetaskiwin) discussed the possible option of opting out of season #2 (after Christmas) for teams other than juvenile.  He is finding that his team is exhausted come January & February, due to them all playing junior high.   This would become difficult not only for scheduling, but for each Community Director to monitor and re-register individual players for the 2nd season for all divisions, not to mention giving that option we could see a large downfall for season #2.  Possibly there is an option to give out of town or exhausted teams a few byes during the junior high season that runs after Christmas.  More discussion was held and most members in attendance at the meeting did not agree that this is a viable option for divisions other than juvenile.
4.4. EBOA
4.4.1. Leo Mangano, EBOA representative, forwarded an email to Shaun Pope & Brian Anstice regarding a meeting that was held within EBOA.  Discussion was held about the following points:

4.4.1.1. They would like to have weekly EBOA supervision in attendance at the SCSC.  
4.4.1.2. It was discussed that referees are showing up late to games or not showing up at all.  Shaun ended up having to move Officials around on the spot to ensure there was at least one referee at each game.  
4.4.1.3. Discussion between Shaun & Leo about educational sessions being set up once a month to be held with Officials.  
4.4.1.4. Likely, EYBA will have to have a meeting with EBOA to go over the scenario for improvements next season.  The following was discussed in that regard:

4.4.1.4.1.   We would like to have an EBOA Representative in attendance at the EYBA Coaches Meetings to discuss situations, answer questions, etc..  
4.4.1.4.2.   There was discussion to start an EYBA/EBA/EBOA committee that meets to discuss issues.  
4.4.1.4.3. Some issues with EBOA need to be handled differently.  Eg; when we had a discipline issue with a parent, EBOA wanted it be dealt with immediately.  When an issue happened about an official, the situation was not responded to from EBOA, it was delayed, Shaun would have to email them at least a few times, etc..  
4.4.1.4.4. There was discussion that there is an EMBOA currently being set up (Edmonton Minor Basketball Officials Association) but there is no knowledge as to who is involved.  
4.4.1.4.5. Another concern brought forward from Shaun was that during EYBA gold medals games, referees were being pulled off to go to a junior high tournament.  We believe precedence should be given to gold medal games over a junior high tournament.
4.5. Spring League
4.5.1. We are up one team from 2012 being (78) teams for 2013. Divisions U13B, U15B & U17B have seeding rounds, being that there are more than ten (10) teams entered.   Other divisions and divisions that host less than ten (10) teams, there is one group without a seeding round.  As long as Shaun has knowledge of how teams are, he does his best to avoid blow outs.
5. New Business
5.1. Chad Bowie advised that he and Carr Miceli are doing their yearly review with the EYBA rule book.  If things need to be added, Directors can send information to them in that regard.  One rule to be added will be that parents/spectators will not be allowed on the gym floor at any time during the game, unless a referee has advised that they can do so.
6. Additions
6.1. Mark May (Leduc) discussed that he had some issues with parents this past season and mentioned that in some other sports, there are parent monitors that are put in place (that wear a band) that are in charge of ensuring parents are not causing any problems.  Any situation caused will be followed up with Mark at the community level without becoming a discipline issue put forth to the Commissioner.  Mark will be putting something in place in their own zone to help any situations that may arise.  Further discussion with regards to addressing the old fair play forms and using them within their own communities.  As administrators, it’s very frustrating when the same issues with the same people are causing issues.  Discussion held whether or not we need to go back to hosting coaches meetings or if the EYBA video made for this season will suffice.  It was agreed that all issues should be dealt with at the community level and only the issues involving higher discipline action (eg. Suspension), be dealt with by the Commissioner.  Brian Anstice (EYBA Commissioner) suggested that a package be put together from EYBA to give to all Community Directors.  The Community Directors then ensure that their own Coaches and parents receive all pertinent information.  Brian discussed that maybe before the season we hold a Directors’ Meeting that he will host with information on his recommendations.
6.2. Marvin Washington spoke with regards to the number of ‘A’ division players that have had great success by making teams such as the provincial teams, zone teams, etc..  This instills that the ‘A’ division is proving to be a successful division, so as we tend to sometimes debate about whether ‘A’ division is a good division to run or not, it’s obviously proving itself by proof in players’ successes.  We discussed that the ‘A’ teams are becoming stronger and stronger at the youth provincial level.  We are now extremely competitive compared to how we did over nine (9) years ago when we did not have an ‘A’ division.
7. Adjournment @ 9:00pm
7.1. Motion to close made by Lynn Hyska / 2nd by Mark May
